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From: Roberta Feliciano
To: Christa Johnson - Town Manager
Cc: Cyndie Martel
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Pickleball
Date: Monday, September 9, 2024 9:19:43 AM


Hi Christa, Please see below public comment regarding the Pickleball discussion item.
 
Hi Cyndie, I’m copying you so that you can add the comment to the website.
 
Thanks,
Roberta Feliciano
Planning and Building Director
Town of Ross
415.453.1453, ext. 121
rfeliciano@townofross.org
 
From: David Allen-Hughes <david@therosspreschool.org> 
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 8:32 PM
To: Roberta Feliciano <rfeliciano@townofross.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Pickleball


 
Dear Roberta,


I hope this message finds you well.


I am writing in regard to the upcoming Town Council meeting on September 12, during
which the topic of pickleball court regulations will be discussed. I understand from the
staff report that the town is evaluating potential regulations due to the noise concerns
surrounding pickleball, with particular reference to research conducted by other
municipalities and their policies.


In reading through the report, it appears that Ross currently has around 20 sports courts,
and, notably, no complaints have been lodged against any of these courts for noise
disturbances. Given this, I would like to respectfully ask the Council to consider an
approach that distinguishes between existing and future courts. Specifically, I suggest
that the Council "grandfather" existing sports courts and permit their continued use
under current standards.


These courts have operated without issue for years, and the proposal to impose stricter
noise regulations should ideally apply only to new pickleball courts or significant
modifications to existing courts that might change their noise profile. This would prevent
imposing new burdens on those who have maintained these courts without disturbance
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to the community.


I fully understand the need for noise regulation, particularly for future developments that
may impact surrounding areas. However, applying such regulations retroactively to
existing courts that have been functioning without issue seems unnecessary and might
cause undue hardship to court owners.


Thank you for your consideration, and I look forward to the discussion during the
upcoming meeting.


Warm regards,


David
 


photo David Allen-Hughes, M.Ed.
Head of School, The Ross Preschool
Personal Cell: 415 215 4760  | david@TheRossPreschool.org
www.TheRossPreschool.org
14 Lagunitas Rd. #114 Ross, CA 94957


 
The Ross Preschool is a 501(c)3 non-profit preschool 
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